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A community publication of Brodhead Chapter — Trout Unlimited.  Dedicated to protecting Monroe County’s cold water fisheries .  

 

 

 

BrodheadTU.org 

Think Spring, Think Trout and Tight Lines to All! 

Upcoming important activities, dates and issues: 

FEBRUARY 7: INTERMEDIATE FLY TYING CLASS, SESSION #1 @ 
KCEEC, 9 AM – 12 NOON 

FEBRUARY 11: GEN. MEMBER. MEETING @ KCEEC, 7:00 PM “FLY-
TYING ROUND ROBIN” 

FEBRUARY 14: INTERMEDIATE FLY TYING CLASS; SESSION #2 @ 
KCEEC, 9 AM – 12 NOON 

FEBRUARY 28:  SHALE GAS MONITORING WORKSHOP AT ESU 

MARCH 11: GEN. MEMBER. MEETING @ KCEEC,  7:00 PM 

MARCH 20:  ANNUAL TU BANQUET AT STROUDSMOOR, 
RIDGECREST FACILITY 

MARCH 25:  FLY-FISHING FILM TOUR, 7:30 PM, ARTQUEST CEN-

TER, BETHLEHEM, PA (SPONSORED BY MONOCACY TU—SEE OUR 
WEB PAGE FOR MORE INFORMATION) 

MARCH 28: BTU-MCCD FLY-FISHING WORKSHOP @ 

KCEEC, 9 AM – 12 NOON 

SEE FLYERS INSIDE FOR MORE! 

February  

2015 
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Dear Members and Friends: 
  
January, with its normal winter weather, has come 
and gone. Thankfully we dodged the potential bliz-
zard but now we settle in to welcome the brutal arc-
tic air. Although it is cold and snowy outside, our 
activities within the chapter and beyond are keeping 
us busy and warm.   
 
Our fly-tying classes are underway with the three-
week Beginner’s Course completed on January 31 
and the two-week Intermediate Course beginning 
on February 7.  Scott Cesari is doing a great job and 
the flies the beginners tied were well done. With a 
great turnout of Brodhead TU members we were 
able to provide one-to-one assistance to each stu-
dent as they followed Scott’s directions. Thanks to 
everyone who helped out and to those who will be 
helping with the intermediate level class. This is a 
great educational opportunity for the community as 
we spread the word of the benefits our cold-water 
resources provide.  
 
Please be sure to review the front page of the news-
letter as we have a large number of opportunities 
for membership involvement within and beyond the 
chapter.  In the first quarter alone, in addition to 
our January fly-tying courses, we have our Fly-Tying 
Round Robin at our February General Membership 
meeting,  the Brodhead TU sponsored Shale Gas 
Monitoring workshop at ESU, the Fly-Fishing Film 
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Tour in Bethlehem (Thank you friends at Monocacy Chapter TU), our annual Banquet at 
Stroudsmoor Country Inn, and our Fly-Fishing Workshop at the Kettle Creek Environmental Educa-
tion Center.   Seven events in a three-month span is a tremendous achievement and, collectively, they 
reflect upon the dedication of our members, our friends, and our community. I thank all of you who 
worked so diligently on the planning and advertising and I look forward to seeing the success of all 
these activities. Also, don’t forget the events upcoming in April and May:  the kid’s fishing tourna-
ment and the chapter fishing trip to the Catskills. We have had good experiences with both and we 
expect that to continue. 
 
As we move forward in the new year, please take every opportunity to share our mission and views not 
only with other members, but also those within our communities.  In today’s busy world, the general 
public may often be unaware of how changes in laws, regulations, or enforcement may affect the re-
sources that they enjoy.  It is our responsibility as stewards of cold-water resources to do what we can 
to accurately share such information so the populace is educated to make informed decisions. 
 
In order to more quickly get information out to the public and our membership, and in response to 
multiple requests and queries, Brodhead TU now has a presence on Twitter and Instagram. Check 
out and follow @BrodheadTU and brodheadtroutunlimited, respectively. Additionally, we’ve recently 
updated our web page (brodheadtu.org) and we have more info and links than ever before.  If there’s 
something you think we should include, please let us know and we’ll try to make it happen. 
 
In next month’s newsletter I will have an update on our Trout in the Classroom group at Swiftwater 
Intermediate School.  The brook trout eggs have hatched and the fry are currently doing well. Let’s 
see how “big” they are by March...I’ll have photos for proof so there are no fish tales! 
 
The fishing has been fair as the icy waters and wintry conditions limited where and when one could 
get out last month.  Let’s hope we see a little thaw in February that will allow us to enjoy the cold-
water resources of the Poconos. 
 
Tight lines and I look forward to seeing you at our events:  Bring a friend or two! 
 
 
Todd Burns, President 
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Brodhead Chapter #289 of Trout Unlimited Sponsors Their 17th Annual Spring Banquet 

    The Brodhead Chapter of Trout Unlimited will be holding its 17th annual Spring Banquet on  

Friday, March 20, 2015 at the Ridgecrest facility of the Stroudsmoor Country Inn.  This well-

attended event serves as the main fundraising source for the Chapter in its efforts to conserve and 

protect the cold-water resources in the greater Pocono area.  Additional information can be found on 

the flyer within the newsletter and also online at brodheadtu.org .  Member and friend help through 

raffle donations, assistance at the event, and in any way is greatly appreciated.  We’ll see you there. 

Shale Gas Monitoring Workshop Coming to East Stroudsburg University 

    TU and Pennsylvania TU (PATU) will be conducting a Coldwater Conservation Corps training as 

we work to establish baseline data for our local streams.  Such data is important as it scientifically 

quantifies the current state of our streams and provides a standard to which future, post-drilling/

development samples may be compared. The workshop runs from 10 AM—4 PM on Saturday, Febru-

ary 28.  Contact Jake Lemon at jlemon@tu.org or 814-779-3965 to sign up.  Additional information 

will be provided the week of the scheduled session.  

Trout Unlimited and ArtsQuest Partner to present Fly Fishing Film Tour 2015 

     On March 25, 2015 at 7:30 PM the Fly Fishing Film (F3T) will make a stop in Bethlehem, PA at 

the ArtsQuest Center located at 101 Founders Way.  F3T is a one-of-a-kind experience that takes 

viewers around the world through short films focused on fly fishing and cold-water conservation.  

This year’s F3T features 11 film shorts.  Proceeds from the tour benefit the Monocacy Chapter of 

Trout Unlimited’s habitat improvement work and cold-water conservation efforts throughout the 

Lehigh Valley and the ArtsQuest Arts Education Programming Fund, which helps to support free 

music, arts and education programming for the community.  Check our web page, brodheadtu.org or 

go directly to steelstacks.org for additional information. 

PA Fish & Boat Commissioners Propose Changes to Delayed Harvest Artificial Lures Only Sec-

tions. 

    Whereas the Brodhead Chapter has invested considerable time, funds, and effort in improving the 

habitat within the DHALO section of McMichaels Creek near Glen Brook, we want you to know 

about proposed rule changes that could affect this section.  At its January 22, 2015 Commissioner’s 

Meeting, the PAFBC  advanced a proposal that would significantly alter the rules for fishing in such 

waters.  (Continued on next page.) 
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Changes to Delayed Harvest  (cont’d) 

The proposed rule changes would: 

 1. Move the harvest start date to the Saturday before Memorial Day from June 15, 

 2. Change the minimum size of harvested trout to 7 inches from 9 inches, 

 3.  Allow the use of bait by any angler during the harvesting period, 

 4.  Allow youth anglers under 16 years of age to use bait during harvest AND non-harvest  

               periods, and  

 5.  Change the name to Delayed Harvest. 

We encourage you to read the proposal in its entirety on page 7 at: 

   fishandboat.com/images/exec/minutes/2015minu/01agd.pdf   

Penn-East Pipeline Meeting to be Hosted by State Reps. Marcia Hahn and Julie Harhart 

     On Thursday, February 5, 2015, Reps. Hahn and Harhart will co-host an informational meeting for 
the public at the Covenant United Methodist Church, 2715 Mountain View Drive, Bath, PA.  The 
Penn State Extension Office will be presenting on the Penn-East pipeline project and a local attorney 
will discuss the rights of property owners.  The Penn-East pipeline will connect the natural gas areas 
and pipelines in the Wilkes-Barre area with Woodland, NJ, passing through Carbon and Northampton 
Counties. The meeting is occurring due to concerns expressed among the representatives’ constituents.  
Doors open at 5:30 PM. [Editor’s Note:  This information was obtained via Rep. Hahn’s web site and 
constituent email blast.] 

Mario Scavello Named Senate Game and Fisheries Committee Chairman 

     State Senator Mario Scavello (R-40) has been appointed Chairman of the Senate Game and Fisher-
ies Committee.  According to information found on the Senator’s web page, “The Game and Fisheries 
Committee has the critical task of helping to manage Pennsylvania’s wildlife resources and ensuring 
that the average citizen can access outdoor recreation.” All constituents can follow the progress of this 
committee and its activities by visiting game.pasenategop.com .  The Committee’s schedule, votes, and 
bills can be viewed by clicking on the link supplied.  A listing of the full committee is also found on the 
web page.  

     A parallel committee is found in the PA House of Representatives and can be accessed via the links 
at:  house.state.pa.us. Simply click on “Committee Members” for a full listing of committees and 
choose “Game & Fisheries.” 

     Don’t forget to check the roll call votes as various issues are introduced and proceed through the    
legislative process. 
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Complete and return this portion with your check payable to: Bro d h ead Ch ap ter o f T ro u t Un l i mi ted 

 

Eric Baird,  267 3rd Street,  Pocono Pines, PA 18050 
HURRY!  THE TICKET DEADLINE IS MARCH 7 t h!  

 

Yes, I’ll be there! Send me   

$20.00 each, totaling $   

adult tickets at $35.00 each and   

, which I have enclosed. 

children’s tickets at 

I would like to reserve a table for eight at a total cost of $280.00. 

I am unable to attend, but please accept my tax-deductible contribution of $  . 
 

NAME:   PHONE:   
 

ADDRESS:   
 

EMAIL:   

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  

 

 
 

 
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
 

 
 

 
  

 
 

  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  

 

 
 

 
 

 
  

 

 
 

 
 



Streamside  Asides                                 February 2015 

 

 



Streamside  Asides                                 February 2015 

 

 



Streamside  Asides                                 February 2015 

 

 

W 

 

 
 

 

 

JOIN US FOR A THIRD, GLORIOUS, 3-DAY TRIP & ENJOY GREAT 
FLY-FISHING IN THE HISTORIC CATSKILL BEA-MOC SYSTEM! 

Memorial Weekend:  May 22, 23 & 24 2015! 
(Arrive Friday morning, May 22 and depart Sunday afternoon, May 24) 

 
e’re returning for a thi rd tim e  in the past four years to the friendly RIVERSIDE CAFÉ & LODGE — 
just 10 minutes from Roscoe & the legendary Beaverkill River’s Junction Pool. Fish the same spots 
as 

the immortals: Poul Jorgenson, Lee & Joan Wulff, Art Flick, & the Darby and Dette families! Ten minutes 
from the East Branch and 20 minutes from Will Daskal’s former home waters on the Willowemoc Creek in 
Livingston Manor. It’s the perfect hub from which to fly-fish the great streams of NY’s Catskill Mountains! 
At the May 13th General Meeting, Will’s PPP will highlight the superb fishing access for the area streams. 
Fly fishing shops and supplies are nearby, including an Orvis shop in Roscoe & Rich & Sue Post’s Fur, Fin & 
Feather in Livingston Manor. The Catskill Fly Fishing Center & Museum is just 25 minutes away — a truly 
great place to visit! B oth pri or trips ha ve result ed i n outs ta ndi ng fishing m em ori es! 

Out-of-pocket car-pooling travel costs and daily meal expenses will be shared during the trip by 
each vehicle’s occupants. Your onl y up -front C ha pter cost to us i s for the first tw o night’s l odgi ng @ just 
 $10 0 pp. ( ba sed on doubl e-occupa ncy) for the entire w eek end! FOR YOUR CONVENIENCE, Will Daskal’s 

informative PowerPoint Presentation at the May 13th Brodhead TU General Meeting will highlight the area 
streams, specific pool locations and probable late MAY CATSKILL MAJOR HATCHES, all the information 
you’ll need to make this return trip another grand success! Pl ea se send your ful l pa ym ent @ $100 per 

person payable to “BRODHEAD CHAPTER TROUT UNLIMITED” ASAP, BUT BEFORE APRIL 11th to: 

BRODHEAD TROUT UNLIMITED, P.O. BOX 863, BRODHEADSVILLE, PA 18322. 

Questions? CALL WILL AT (610) 381-6188. TWENTY ANGLER TRIP LIMIT! There are only 10 rooms 

RESERVED FOR US at the lodge, with 2-people sharing each room; thus, bookings will be strictly on a first-come basis 
— no exceptions.   RIVERSIDE WILL HOLD THE ROOMS FOR US ONLY UNTIL APRIL 11th; SO, GET YOUR RESERVATION 
 AND PAY ME NT I N TOD AY ! We anticipate another H UGE response this year; so, i f yo u wan t to e n jo y thi s fab u l ou s 
 h i stor i c tri p , ge t yo ur p aym en t to W i ll I MMED I ATELY ! RE ME MB E R TO SE ND I N Y OUR $10 0 CH E CK AND C OMPLE TED 
RESERVATION FORM SO THAT IT IS RECEIVED NOT LATER THAN THE MORNING OF APRIL 11th! 

 
 

NAME:   

OTHER ANGLER(S) IN PARTY:   

I WANT TO SHARE A ROOM WITH:   

TOTAL NUMBER OF PEOPLE:   

ADDRESS:   

EMAIL:    

PHONE:   
 
 
 
 

TOTAL NUMBER OF ROOMS NEEDED:   
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FISHING BUDDIES  WANT YOU! 

T 
he 2012 cadre of available Brodhead TU anglers who have volunteered their services for Gerry Bortz’ Fishing 

Buddies Program are always ready to receive calls for the trout fly fishing season. Kindly plan ahead; don’t call 

the night before you want to go fishing and expect the availability of one of our volunteers. Please save this page 

and know that caring members of YOUR chapter are here to help any fledgling fly-fishers with “getting their feet wet” 

in one of our lovely local streams. The following BTU chapter members have generously offered their time and expertise 

to assist fellow BTU members in learning the local waters: Eric Baird (570-355-0165; evenings & weekends; Tobyhanna, 

Hickory Run & Devil’s Hole); Tom Battista (610-681-6307; Sunday mornings; any stream); Gerry Bortz (570-895-1099; 

weekdays; Brodhead & McMichaels Creeks); Todd Burns (610-704-4549; Weekends, holidays; Martins Creek and Pocono 

Creek; Scott Cesari (570-897-5830; Evenings & weekends; any streams); Will Daskal (610-381-6188; call for availability); 

Jeff Heberley (570-421-3184; any time; anywhere); Glenn Hessler (570-629-5492;    weekends; Brodhead & McMichaels 

Creeks); Tom Magera (570-977-4381; weekdays in the morning & weekends any time; any stream); Eric McLendon (610-

863-9097; anytime; anywhere); Ron Mishkin (570-460-5031; evenings & weekends; Brodhead & McMichaels Creeks and 

others); Frank Russo (570-839-3436; any time; anywhere); and John Schriever (570-722-9797; anytime; anywhere). 

 

The State of Our Membership: 

Adult Members = 186 

Youth Members = 4 

Total Chapter Members—190 

 

JOIN US ON  

FACEBOOK! 
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Ready for YOUR Vest!! 

Just 

$10.00  

Empty 

Available for purchase at every meeting! 

Chapter Logo 

Double-sided 

Water-resistant 

seal 

Just 

$20.00  

Filled with 

Flies! 
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K E N  &  C O M P A N Y  

This space available to advertise your event or business. 

For information and rates, contact Eric Baird  @ 

(570) 355-0165. 
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Brodhead Chapter TU 
Trout Unlimited 
P.O. Box 713 
Bartonsville, PA 18321 

 

Address Changes:    KINDLY NOTE... 

If you have moved, or if you received a new physical address pursuant to the   

Monroe County 911E program, only YOU can effect an address change 

through National TU. You can do it directly on the TU.org website by      

logging in to your account with your TU member number, or you can call 

them up directly at one of the following numbers: TOLL FREE: 1-800-834-

2419; National Office: (703) 522-0200; Fax: (703) 284-9400 and make the change.  

We cannot do it for you!  

 

 

Thanks for your understanding in this timely matter.—Ed. 

 Todd Burns, Editor 
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P.O. Box 863 
Brodheadsville, PA 18322 
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